Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of December 15, 2010
Attendees

Present: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair; Joanne Dover, Secretary.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director; Karen Ober, Library representative from the Budget Committee.
Budget Meeting with Board of Selectmen

Cab presented the proposed FY 2011-12 budget to the Board of Selectmen at the Town Office and answered questions with the help of the Trustees in attendance for approximately 20-25 minutes.

Call to Order

Chairman Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. on Wednesday, December 15, 2010, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report

MOTION (Joanne D./ John E.): The motion to accept the minutes of November 16, 2010 as amended passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

The Board discussed the budget presentation. While no changes to the budget were suggested by the Selectmen, they did not vote to officially recommend the budget to the Budget Committee. Karen Ober provided several suggestions that will help the Library provide information in a format most useful to the Budget Committee.
The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements. Cab will request disbursement of the second half of our FY 2010-11 appropriation. The Library has received a check for $2,690 from the Trustees of the Trust Funds.

MOTION (John E./ Joanne D.): The motion to recommend the most recent financial statements to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously.

Building Report
MOTION (John E./ Joanne D.): The motion to accept Bruce Perkins’s bid to sheetrock the back stairway and finish the upstairs bathroom for $2,875 plus any additional costs for an ADA-compliant toilet, passed unanimously.

MOTION (John E./ Joanne D.): The motion to contract with Danielle Colp to provide custodial services under the same terms as in effect with the Library’s previous cleaner passed unanimously.

Cab will request Tony Jenkins to return his key.

General Business
The Library has entered a state-wide consortium to provide access to Ancestry.com, the world's largest family history website. Access will be available in the library building only.

MOTION (Joanne D./ John E.): The motion to provide the same end-of-year bonuses to Library employees as in 2009 passed unanimously.

Key volunteers will also receive gifts from the Library in appreciation of their many hours of service.

The passing of Debbie Clement, a long-time library employee, volunteer, and alternate Trustee, was noted with sadness; the Library will send a note of condolence to her family.

Two Alternate Trustee positions are currently unfilled. Cab will contact Russ Spearman to see if he is interested; the Trustees will try to come up with other potential candidates.
Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 9:23 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, January 18, 2011 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director

